Romsey Opportunity Group AGM Draft Minutes
Tuesday 3rd February 2015 at The Appletree Centre, Romsey 

Start time: 12.30pm 
Present

Helen Rogers – Chair



Lyn Bird – Staff/Ex Offico 

Maggie Poland – Vice Chair


Mavis Watts – Staff/Ex Offico


Dick Hewett – Treasurer


Anne Hewett – Volunteer

Liz Bailey – Trustee



Angela Brentnall - Volunteer
Claire Topp – Trustee



Anna Baker - Volunteer
Carol West – Minutes secretary

Kate Ward - Volunteer
Apologies
Georgina Burrows - Trustee
Sue Fisher – Trustee
Cllr Mark Cooper – Patron

Meeting start time: 12.30pm

Welcome

Helen welcomed everyone to the Annual General Meeting of Romsey Opportunity Group (ROG) commenting that she can’t believe it has been a year already since our last AGM.

Minutes of Last AGM on 21.1.14
These were circulated and checked for accuracy.
Matters arising from the Last AGM on 21.1.14
1. Helen officially welcomed Dick Hewett who took over the role of Treasurer in April 2014. Thank you to Dick, you are doing a fantastic job.
2. For the second year running we did not receive an offer of tickets to the dress rehearsal of the pantomime at the Plaza theatre. Carol West mentioned that Jean Holloway had been instructed to invite Groups from the Eastleigh area this year. Dick Hewett to contact Jean Holloway to discuss getting tickets for next years pantomime (2016).
3. We have still got £250.00 from The Rotary Club of Romsey Test via their ‘Make a Wish’ initiative. This was due to be spent on taking the children and their families on an outing during 2014, but then we were invited to Paultons Park on two separate occasions. Lyn Bird asked if this money has to still be spent on an outing or could it be used for something else. 
4. There has been no progress on the ROG Website so Carol West said that she has a contact named Connor who would be happy to design and set up a website for us. Carol West will ask Connor for a quote on the cost to do this and present this at the next committee meeting.

Election of Officers 

	Role
	Member
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Chair
	Helen Rogers
	Mavis Watts 
	Anna Baker

	Vice Chair
	Maggie Poland
	Mavis Watts 
	Anna Baker

	Treasurer
	Dick Hewett 
	Mavis Watts 
	Anna Baker

	Trustees
	Claire Topp

Sue Fisher

Liz Bailey
	Mavis Watts 
	Anna Baker

	Minutes Secretary
	Carol West
	Mavis Watts 
	Anna Baker

	Volunteers
	Kate Ward

Anna Baker

Angela Brentnall
	Mavis Watts 
	Anna Baker

	Parent Representive 
	Jackie Currie
	Mavis Watts 
	Anna Baker

	Ex Offico/Staff non voting
	Lyn Bird 

Mavis Watts 
	Mavis Watts 
	Anna Baker


Helen Rogers and Maggie Poland stood down as Chair and Vice Chair for the purpose of the Election of the new committee. Mavis Watts took over the role of chair and the above officers were nominated and proposed en masse by Mavis Watts and seconded by Anna Baker as indicated in the table. 

Carol West sent out an email to all committee members asking if they wanted to remain on the committee and if they did not contact her it would be assumed that they were happy to stay on the committee. Georgina Burrows emailed Carol to make her apologies and to step down from her role as trustee
Helen Rogers resumed the duties of Chair

Chairs Report 

Helen thanked everyone for their efforts this year taking the form of many different ways. The time and dedication is greatly appreciated by everyone. 
She stated that we started 2014 with limited funds but money started to come in from various sources and again we are starting 2015 with limited funds so it is very important that as a Group we look to raise funds, being creative. Every charity is struggling in this financial climate. So it is onwards and upwards with regards to applying for any funding available no matter how small or large the amount.  
The children and families enjoy such a variety of activities including activities outside the Group and also on a weekly basis they are able to access wonderful play facilities at The Appletree Centre and the most excellent and caring volunteers. 

Thank you to Lyn, Mavis and Carol for organising and keeping the Group ticking over. It is not just one or two individuals that make ROG so successful; it is the whole team so thank you once again for your continued support and encouragement to all the families who attend.

Helen Rogers also formally thanked Georgina Burrows for all the work she has done over so many years for ROG and while it is sad, we fully understand other commitments have taken over and we thank her for all that she has done for the Group over the past years. 

Co-ordinator’s report

See attached report (Hard copy available at The Appletree Centre)
Lyn Bird went through her report mentioning the key points. This year Lyn didn’t want to single individuals out for special thanks as it has been very much a team effort and when you thank people individually there is always the danger of missing someone out. 
· It was mentioned how vital the music session is to the children at the Group. Liz Bailey explained that she really tries to make it a sensory session for all of the children regardless of any physical difficulties and that everyone is included. 
· Sue Fisher is in the process of applying for more funding for ROG and we hope she is successful. 

· Mavis Watts and Sue Fisher have decided to ask firms to sponsor a child’s place at ROG and a note has gone round to local small firms/businesses. 

· Claire Topp suggested the idea of producing a glossy brochure about ROG to encourage donations. 

· Lyn Bird has been given the name and telephone number of a gentleman doing a sponsored cycle ride from Romsey to Land’s End and back. The man wanted to raise money for a local charity and Wayne the land lord of the Bishops Blaize suggested ROG. Lyn has arranged to visit him and discuss further how we can help promote this event. 

Treasurers Report

See attached report (Hard copy available at The Appletree Centre)

1. Dick Hewett took over from Marea Woodhouse as treasurer in March 2014. Dick is grateful to Marea for handing the books over in such good order.
2. An Independent Examination of the ROG accounts has been carried out by Claire Thornton, taking over from Janet Hedges, and Claire mentioned there should really be a payroll system in place and that an honorarium can be seen as income unless it is applicable to an expense hence introducing a clothing allowance. 
3. Anna Baker asked about volunteers claiming travel expenses as when she started with ROG this was possible. Dick Hewett replied that it would eat into our income and we would need to have a clear policy. 
4. Dick Hewett aims to introduce a formal payroll system by April 2015 some of which will have to be backdated. Helen Rogers thanked Dick Hewett for making us legitimate and a review in April was suggested.

The ROG bank account balance has dropped and income is low so we are vulnerable. As it stands during the current financial year expenditure is much higher than our income. We have sufficient funds to see us through to Nov/Dec 2015. 

Questions and Answers

Lyn Bird asked: As the accounts finish in July is this the right time of year to be having an AGM? Dick Hewett replied that an organisation should aim to hold an AGM about three months after the end of the financial year which is July for us so around September or October would be the ideal time. 

Date of Next Meeting

AGM – Monday 12th October 2015 at The Appletree Centre, Romsey, starting at 7.00pm and to include an American supper.

The meeting was closed at 1.35pm
